
12 July 2021 

 

 

Request for Official Information responded to under the Local Government and Official 
Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) – reference: 8527724 (OIR: 2021-298) 

I refer to your information request we received on 2 July, and your letter addressed to 
Councillors dated 28 June 2021 relating to the works completed at the Otaki Theatre 2021. 

In regards to the work undertaken at the Otaki Civic Theatre you are correct that the majority 
of the expenses were allocated to remedy the external building, this was the priority for the 
works, due to the state of the building. While this may have been an accumulation of 
deterioration to the building that had occurred over time, they had to be dealt with collectively, 
and as a priority so users could continue the use of the theatre. 

The building overtime has suffered some serious water ingress issues. Most of the side walls 
had never been painted or sealed and water invaded the concrete plaster and rusted some of 
the structural steel. 

One of the biggest and most complex jobs in this renovation is one that cannot be seen. Fixing 
up the exterior concrete plaster surface, replacing rusty steel and re-plastering the sidewalls 
was fundamental to preserving the building. More than 10 tonnes of plaster were applied to 
the external walls. They’ve also been painted to protect them from further water damage.   

Other parts of the upgrade included improving fire safety systems, partially rebuilding the 
stage, repairing and repainting the ceiling, and replacing damaged seating and flooring. 

Regarding your concern about internal refurbishment, where there is budget available for 
refurbishment of toilets and accessways they will be assessed and remediated. I note in future 
there is additional budget in the long-term plan to undertake additional seismic strengthening, 
so this external refurbishment is only part of the works expected on this building.  

While we have not been able to completely renovate the theatre this time around, the work we 
have done will make it safer, warmer and nicer for its users and visitors for years to come.  

The work on the Otaki Civic Theatre is itemised below. These are preliminary figures as the 
project has just been completed and there may be more minor costs to add in for the 
completed project final cost summary.   
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Total Project Costs 
As of 30/6/21 
Category Budget Actual 
Construction Costs (FPL) $588,537 $588,537 
Consultancy Services $30,000 $11,143 
Staff Time $77,350 $10,000 
Relocation & Storage $15,000 $8,589 
Project Mgmt/H&S $60,000 $65,732 
Project Contingency $150,000 $121,120 
Total Estimated Project Costs (excl GST) $920,887 $805,121 
Variations $230,300 $232,723 
Total Project Costs $1,151,187 $1,037,844 
PGF Funding -$500,000 -$500,000 
KCDC to fund $651,187 $537,844 
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Yours sincerely 

Sacha Haskell 
Group Manager Place and Space 
Te Kaihautū Takiwā, Waahi hoki 


